
From: Anne Thom 

Sent: Friday, May 26, 2017 1:55 PM 

To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) <barb.mcmonigal-st.dennis@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 

Subject: Hmong Freedom Festival variance 

 
Hi Barb, 

I am fine with the variance EXCEPT - Please no noise before 9:00am. As I have said before that is a weekend and I 

value my sleep, 6:00am is way too early to hear the P.A. system and it does project throughout the neighborhood.  

 

Thank you, 

Anne Thom 

13xx N Victoria Street 

Saint Paul 


